
Meeting of the Official Board called bythe Pastor 
immediately following the morning Worship Service on Sunday, 
September 21 1951. 

There were present: Brothers Bragg, Pastor, Zehner, 
Heintz, Valentine, Walter Hepworth, Charles Krause, Robert 
Alexander, Thomas Griffith, M.Bogdan, Robert Lafferty, Albert 
Clarke, W. McAnney, Sister Margaret Griffin, Emma Zehner, 
Maud Nethery and C.M.Payne. 

The Pastor read a letter from Bro. Ernest Kalapathy, 
with reference to his work, and asking whether Highway might 
consider helping in the expenses of his mother and sister. 

The Pastor also read a letter from Brother Perna, 
to the Board, and one from Sister Perna to her Sister, Mrs.Jamison, 
Brother Perna's letter gave an approximate figure at which it 
would cost hi“ to remain and travel between Switzerland and Italy 
ever so often, around $55.00 every three months. Mrs. Perna's 
letter stated that she was ill, facing an operation. 

It was the decision of the Board that the Church assume 
the additional expense of the Perna's traveling between Switzerland 
and Italy, and at the suggestion of Bro. Robert Lafferty, the 
Board entered into a season of prayer for the healing of our 
Sister. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted 

Church Clerk 


